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42 CFR Ch. IV (10–1–14 Edition) § 414.500 

Subpart G—Payment for New 
Clinical Diagnostic Laboratory 
Tests 

SOURCE: 71 FR 69786, Dec. 1, 2006, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 414.500 Basis and scope. 

This subpart implements provisions 
of 1833(h)(8) of the Act—procedures for 
determining the basis for, and amount 
of, payment for a new clinical diag-
nostic laboratory test with respect to 
which a new or substantially revised 
Healthcare Common Procedure Coding 
System code is assigned on or after 
January 1, 2005. 

§ 414.502 Definitions. 

For purposes of this subpart— 
New test means any clinical diag-

nostic laboratory test for which a new 
or substantially revised Healthcare 
Common Procedure Coding System 
Code is assigned on or after January 1, 
2005. 

Substantially Revised Healthcare Com-
mon Procedure Coding System Code 
means a code for which there has been 
a substantive change to the definition 
of the test or procedure to which the 
code applies (such as a new analyte or 
a new methodology for measuring an 
existing analyte specific test). 

[71 FR 69786, Dec. 1, 2006, as amended at 72 
FR 66401, Nov. 27, 2007] 

§ 414.504 [Reserved] 

§ 414.506 Procedures for public con-
sultation for payment for a new 
clinical diagnostic laboratory test. 

For a new test, CMS determines the 
basis for and amount of payment after 
performance of the following: 

(a) CMS makes available to the pub-
lic (through CMS’s Internet Web site) a 
list that includes codes for which es-
tablishment of a payment amount is 
being considered for the next calendar 
year. 

(b) CMS publishes a FEDERAL REG-
ISTER notice of a meeting to receive 
public comments and recommendations 
(and data on which recommendations 
are based) on the appropriate basis, as 
specified in § 414.508, for establishing 

payment amounts for the list of codes 
made available to the public. 

(c) Not fewer than 30 days after publi-
cation of the notice in the FEDERAL 
REGISTER, CMS convenes a meeting 
that includes representatives of CMS 
officials involved in determining pay-
ment amounts, to receive public com-
ments and recommendations (and data 
on which the recommendations are 
based). 

(d) Considering the comments and 
recommendations (and accompanying 
data) received at the public meeting, 
CMS develops and makes available to 
the public (through an Internet Web 
site and other appropriate mecha-
nisms) a list of— 

(1) Proposed determinations with re-
spect to the appropriate basis for es-
tablishing a payment amount for each 
code, with an explanation of the rea-
sons for each determination, the data 
on which the determinations are based, 
and a request for public written com-
ments within a specified time period on 
the proposed determination; and 

(2) Final determinations of the pay-
ment amounts for tests, with the ra-
tionale for each determination, the 
data on which the determinations are 
based, and responses to comments and 
suggestions from the public. 

[71 FR 69786, Dec. 1, 2006, as amended at 72 
FR 66401, Nov. 27, 2007] 

§ 414.508 Payment for a new clinical 
diagnostic laboratory test. 

For a new clinical diagnostic labora-
tory test that is assigned a new or sub-
stantially revised code on or after Jan-
uary 1, 2005, CMS determines the pay-
ment amount based on either of the 
following: 

(a) Crosswalking. Crosswalking is used 
if it is determined that a new test is 
comparable to an existing test, mul-
tiple existing test codes, or a portion of 
an existing test code. 

(1) CMS assigns to the new test code, 
the local fee schedule amounts and na-
tional limitation amount of the exist-
ing test. 

(2) Payment for the new test code is 
made at the lesser of the local fee 
schedule amount or the national limi-
tation amount. 
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